4th August, 1972

Mr. Charles P. Mountford, S.A. Museum, North Terrace, ADELAIDE, S.A. 5000

Dear Mr. Mountford:

Thank you for your letter of 5th July. I regret this long delay in replying to it. There was some possibility of a trip through Adelaide in August and, for that reason, I had hoped to be able to arrange to come and see you in a few weeks time. It seems now that the trip may not eventuate until late November, and at this stage I am unable to make any definite plans. As soon as I can, I shall of course write again to let you know.

I have been assured by members of the very competent Audio and Visual Aids section at this university that there will be no difficulties here in having transferred to tape the contents of your acetate discs. With their help, we are also looking into the possibility of installing special equipment for the transfer of cylinder recordings to tape.

Perhaps I could phone your assistant Mrs. Olga Hardy in the near future to discuss the transfer situation in more detail. All being well I shall put through a call to her on or about Monday morning, 14th August.

It was good to see you looking so well at the Camberra meeting last May.

With kindest regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Mrs.) Alice M. Moyle, A.I.A.S. Research Fellow